

December 2015 Asides

President

Sandy Bocynesky 480-283-1145

Vice President

Sandy Pallett

480-026-6954

Secretary

Sandy Ilsen

480-895-1166

Treasurer

Kathy Jones

480-883-7471

Education Committee

Ted Peck

480-329-5961

Sandy Pallett

480-926-6954

Budget Committee

Grace Geisinger

480-802-0961

Schools

Liaison/Children's

Theatre

Roger Edmonds

480-895-6129

Communications

Sandy Bocynesky

480-283-1145

Michael Carter

480-895-1026

"Asides" Editor"

Sonja White

480-895-1986

Technology/WebMaster

Jim Nielsen

602-717-8830

Please	New Meeting	Location
Note		
MURDER	November 27-30, 2015	Oakwood Ballroom,
ON THE		Oakwood
ORIENTAL		
RUG		
December 8,	Holiday Party	Palo Verde
2015		Cocktails 5:30 – 6:00
		Dinner 6:00
Meeting	Cocktails 6:00	The front part of the room
January 14,	Meeting 6:30 p.m.	closest to the stage at the
2016		Oakwood Club House
Meeting	Cocktails 6:00	The front part of the room
February 11,	Meeting 6:30 p.m.	closest to the stage at the
2 016		Oakwood Club House
Meeting	Cocktails 6:00	"A" section of the ballroom in
March 10,	Meeting 6:30 p.m.	the Oakwood Club House
2016		
End of Year	End of Year Party	Palo Verde
Party April		
19, 2016		
"Lend Me A	July 12 - July 16, 2016	
Tenor"		
Meeting	Cocktails 6:00	The front part of the room
October 13,	Meeting 6:30	closest to the stage at the
2016		Oakwood Club House
Meeting	Cocktails 6:00	The front part of the room
November	Meeting 6:30	closest to the stage at the
17, 2016	8 ***	Oakwood Club House

President's Message

Murder at on the Oriental Rug is so enjoyable. There have been wonderful comments about the show and cast. Kudos to Sandy P. and her team.

Recently, the Board received a Board resignation from member Ted Peck. Although he must step away from the Board he will still be an active member of SLCT and we can continue to enjoy seeing him. We thank him for being so active throughout the summer with his Board duties. Thanks so much Ted.

According to our By-laws the Board can appoint someone to fill the position subject to a membership vote. To that end, December's Holiday Party will now be designated a special meeting to fill that requirement. The Board has appointed Barry Berger to fill the Board vacancy and a vote will be called for on December 8th. As you may recall Barry was on last March's slate and we are fortunate that he is still willing to serve as a Board member.

A quick reminder that Kathy Jones needs to hear from you no later than November 30th to ensure a reservation for the December 8th meeting. So if you have not already done so, please contact her immediately. The menu choice is: rolls and butter, salad, beef brisket w/gravy, roasted potatoes, veggie, apple cobbler, coffee and tea. There is a vegetarian option of pasta w/veggies.

The place is Palo Verde and cocktails are 5:30-6:00 with dinner being served at 6 PM. The Chordaires Chorus will be entertaining us.

I hope to see you at the Holiday Party on December 8th.

My warmest wishes for each of you all for a wonderful, healthy, peaceful and restful holiday season.



I, Sandy Ilsen, am Sunshine Chair for the Sun Lakes Community Theatre. If anyone hears of any SLCT member who is ill, in the hospital, or has had a recent family tragedy, please let me know by email or phone. It is important for me to be informed so that I can send a get well or condolence card on behalf of SLCT. You can email me at: silsen@wbhsi.net or you may call me at: 480-895-1166. Thank you.

SLCT is a Well-Wired Organization

Please visit the SLCT website at http://www.slctinfo.com/. It has information on upcoming productions, club history, past productions, photo slideshows, and much more. It even has a Resources page full of links to job descriptions of all SLCT roles, our bylaws, and other important information. It also has a button on the home page to connect you to our Facebook account and a button that points to an up-to-date calendar of scheduled SLCT events. If you have ever had a question about anything in SLCT, this is the place to go. See you there.

Jim Nielsen